
Over the Garden Gate Minutes 
Monday, November 22, 2021 

 
3 present at the meeting. 
 
President Linda Schultz called the meeting to order 
 
Secretary report accepted as read. 
 
Treasurer reported the checkbook balance of $1151.91. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

 A spring garden conference is being planned for March or April 2022. Topics and speakers 
will be needed. 

 Fall cleanup was completed in all beds at library, courthouse, jail museum and fairgrounds. 
Fairgrounds bed appeared to be very wet. Linda sent an email to the head of the fairgrounds 
asking him to check on this. 

 Liability insurance was discussed and we are covered. 

 A secretary is still needed. Judy has retired from 10 years of being secretary.  Past 10 years 
of minutes were given to Linda. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

 Linda read and discussed the new guidelines for maintaining certification in Master 
Gardening. 

 A motion was passed to give $50 each to the Loyal, Granton, and Neillsville food pantries 
for the holidays. Val will also be receiving a gift. 

 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Next meeting will be January 24, 2022, 6:00 p.m. at the Courthouse. 
 
Submitted by 
Judy Vine, Secretary 


